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BILLIARD HALL MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE CHAIR

I am pleased to announce that Royce Fickling, the club’s Vice President, has accepted the responsibility of
taking my place as Maintenance Chair effective immediately.

I believe we have accomplished much in the past three years by improving the billiard hall environment,
updating the billiard tables to be "“best in class,” and establishing a preventative maintenance program
with quarterly inspections and adjustments by an outside contractor.

We also have developed a good working relationship with GVR to pay for improvements. The process we
have used to identify, develop, price, and sell these improvements has been successful. This can be
attributed to the fact that we have one interface to GVR. Therefore, GVR is not inundated with numerous
people calling. The process is simple:

1. Anyone who identifies a problem with one of the billiard halls informs the assigned pool room
coordinator

e Darrell Johnson for Desert Hills (520.393.1654)
e Don Weindorf for West Center (520.399.1963)
e East Center coordinator still needs to be filled

2. The pool room coordinator in turn informs Royce
3. Royce then contacts the contractor to develop a proposal and then sells it to GVR

Please welcome Royce as your new Chair of the Maintenance Committee

Dick Foley, President



